
Principal’s Message:
The start of May marks a shift in our school. There is a
clear sense of energy in the building… students enjoying
the outdoors more, trying to slip out during break to shoot
a few hoops, lots of dirty floors that we are trying to keep
clean, our Annie Jr. musical. Our teachers are looking
ahead and planning their learning excursions for their
classes. These are great opportunities to extend their
learning - these include a trip to the Legislature for gr. 9
Social Studies, the Floodway and Landmark Water
Treatment Plant for gr. 8 Science (Water Unit).
In the midst of this we will be hosting next year’s grade 7s
and planning for next year.

Musical: On April 25th and 26th, LC performed its first
musical in several years. Produced by Mel Friesen, Annie Jr.
was performed by 30 of our students across all grade levels. In
addition to our evening performances we were able to have
two afternoon performances. On Thursday we had several
rural schools visit and on Friday we performed for our
students and the gr. 3-6s from LES. Performances such as this
take support from many people for set design and setup,
makeup, costumes, tech, promotion, and general support.
Thank you to all our staff, students, and community members
who supported this production! Thank-you to the community
for the huge support for this musical - we had a full house
both nights.

Exam Schedule: Please note that the exam schedule is in the
process of being created. Stay tuned for more information.
The assessment block is from June 20th to June 24th. Please
avoid appointments and family trips during this time.

Spring Fling: Our spring fling is planned for Thursday, May
9th. Students need to sign up by Tuesday, May 7th to attend;
we will not be having walk-ins.

Yearbook Sales: Several of our gr. 11 and 12’s have been
working hard over the year to create a Yearbook to
remember this past year. Yearbooks are a great way to
remember activities through the year such as sports, the
musical, spirit week, or activity days. The Yearbooks can be
pre- ordered through the office, purchased by May 10th.
The cost is $40 with an arrival date of late June.

Band Congratulations to our gr. 7 band who performed
very well at the festival on April 18. Adjudicators had many
good things to say and we look forward to performances in
the years to come!

Sports Our badminton season has wrapped up. Our Gr. 7
and 8s did very well with several of our students finishing
in the top 3 in their categories. In our senior years, we have

Karina Braun heading to provincials!
All the best!
At the end of May we have several of
our students competing in beach
volleyball in Winnipeg. This event is
open to all and has two categories -
competitive, two person teams, and

non-competitive, 3 person teams. This is a growing sport
and as a result it has expanded over four days.

Our girls softball team is starting practicing shortly.
This is not a long season but provides an opportunity for
our girls to come together for several days of tournaments.

Links: An evening of information for Teens, Parents,
Educators and the general public on Teen Depression. Click
for more information.

Looking Ahead
Tues, May 7 Girls Softball Tournament
Thurs, May 9 Spring Fling
Mon, May 27th -30th Gr. 12 Provincial Exam
Fri, Sat, May 31-June 1 Beach Volleyball Championships
Thurs, June 6 Spring Band and Art Showcase
Tues, June 11 Pre-Cal Provincial Exam
Wed, June 12 Essential Provincial Exam

https://lc.hsd.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/18/2024/04/teen-depression-poster.pdf
https://lc.hsd.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/18/2024/04/teen-depression-poster.pdf

